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Bell Canada 
Access Network Provisioning 
5115 Creekbank Rd. 
Mississauga, Ont. 
L4W 5R1 

 

 
August 21 2020 
 
Dear Residents of Glen Williams 
 
I am providing this letter to you as part of our notification process for work that Bell Canada will be doing 
in Glen Williams. This work is estimated to begin in late September or early October, depending on when 
utility locates become available. 
 
The construction is part of Bell’s project to bring advanced communications infrastructure to homes and 
business throughout the Town of Halton Hills. Our contractor, NX Utilities, will be drilling new conduits and 
installing Bell’s all-fibre network in the Glen Williams area. 
 
During the COVID-19 situation, all construction work is performed under Ontario’s essential services 
regulations and in close cooperation with the Town of Halton Hills, as well as all public health and safety 
measures. 
 
Please note that this work will not affect your Bell services and all landscaping will be restored to its 
original condition. We aim to complete restoration within a maximum of 30 days upon completion of the 
work in your neighborhood. Given that the work is starting in the fall and continuing through the winter, we 
expect full restoration to be complete in the spring of 2021.  
 
In the event that restoration is complete but later requires more attention (i.e. weather conditions cause 
sod to fail), we will ensure to follow up and make all needed repairs. Bell and NX Utilities will warranty the 
sod restoration until the grass roots. 
 
We sincerely apologize for any inconvenience this may cause and hope to complete our work as soon as 
possible. If you have any questions, comments or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me at 519-
850-6185 or NX Utilities at 905-593-3543.  
  
Sincerely, 
 
Steve Kiewiet 
Bell Project Manager 
Bell Canada 
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Sherri Anfinson

From: Mayor of Halton Hills
Sent: Tuesday, September 1, 2020 12:14 PM
To: Sherri Anfinson
Subject: FW: Letter from the Honourable Steve Clark, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing

 
 

From: Minister Steve Clark [mailto:mah@ontario.ca]  
Sent: August-28-20 12:52 PM 
To: Mayor of Halton Hills 
Subject: Letter from the Honourable Steve Clark, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing 
 

    

  

La version française suit. 
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gust 28, 2020 

  

Mayor Rick Bonnette 

Town of Halton Hills 

  

Mayor Bonnette: 
  

On June 16, 2020, our government consulted on Proposed Amendment 1 to A Place to 
Grow: Growth Plan for the Greater Golden Horseshoe (A Place to Grow). As part of 
the COVID-19 economic recovery efforts, the proposed changes included updates to the 
population and employment forecasts and related policy changes; a change to the Plan 
horizon year; a change to address Major Transit Station Areas within Provincially 
Significant Employment Zones (PSEZ); and other policy revisions that support our 
government’s objectives to increase housing supply, create more jobs, attract business 
investments and better align infrastructure. Our government also consulted on a new Land 
Needs Assessment methodology concurrently. Both consultation periods closed on July 
31, 2020.  

Ministry of 
Municipal Affairs 
and Housing 
                      
Office of the Minister 
  

777 Bay Street, 17th Floor 
Toronto ON   M7A 2J3 
Tel.: 416 585-7000             
                                               

Ministère des 
Affaires municipales          
et du Logement  
  

Bureau du minister 
  

777, rue Bay, 17e étage 
Toronto ON   M7A 2J3 
Tél. : 416 585-7000 
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As a result of our recent consultation, our government has amended A Place to Grow and 
released a new market-based Land Needs Assessment methodology. The Environmental 
Registry of Ontario decision notices can be found at: 

 Amendment 1 to A Place to Grow: Growth Plan for the Greater Golden 
Horseshoe: 019-1680  

 Land Needs Assessment Methodology for A Place to Grow: Growth Plan for the 
Greater Golden Horseshoe: 019-1679 

An office consolidation version of Amendment 1 to A Place to Grow can be found 
here and the new market-based approach to Land Needs Assessment Methodology can 
be found here.  
  

These changes will help municipalities anticipate and plan for growth, as well as support 
economic recovery from the COVID-19 outbreak. The amendments work together to 
provide more flexibility to your municipality as you do your long-term planning to address 
demographic, employment, market demand, and housing affordability trends in the Greater 
Golden Horseshoe. As well, following feedback received from Indigenous partners, 
environmental and agricultural stakeholders, we are no longer moving forward on new 
mineral aggregate operation policies.  
  

These changes will come into effect today, August 28, 2020. The date by which upper and 
single-tier municipalities must update their official plans to conform with the policies in A 
Place to Grow will remain July 1, 2022. For lower-tier municipalities, the deadline for 
conformity with this Plan will continue to be one year after the relevant upper-tier 
conformity amendment takes effect. 
  

Should you or your staff have any questions about A Place to Grow or any of these 
changes, please feel free to contact the Ontario Growth Secretariat at 
growthplanning@ontario.ca.  
  

Thank you for your ongoing commitment to strengthening the quality of life and the 
economic growth of your community and the province of Ontario. 
  

Sincerely, 
  

 
  

Steve Clark 

Minister 
  

  

c:    John Linhardt 
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RE:  Town of Gore Bay - COVID-19 Funding Support Resolution 
 
Please be advised that Township of Puslinch Council, at its meeting held on September 2, 2020 
considered the aforementioned topic and subsequent to discussion, the following was resolved: 

 
Resolution No. 2020-242:   Moved by Councillor Bulmer and  

    Seconded by Councillor Sepulis 
 

That the Consent Agenda item 6.15 Town of Gore Bay - COVID-19 Funding Support 
Resolution be received; and 
 
That Council direct staff to send support of the City of Oshawa resolution to Hon. Ted 
Arnott, Prime Minister Trudeau, Premier Ford, and all Ontario Municipalities. 

 
CARRIED  

 
 

As per the above resolution, please accept a copy of this correspondence for your information 
and consideration. 
 
Sincerely,  
Courtenay Hoytfox 
Deputy Clerk 
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File: A-2100 
 
June 26, 2020 

 
DELIVERED BY EMAIL 
 
The Right Honourable Justin Trudeau,  
Prime Minister of Canada  
Email: justin.trudeau@parl.gc.ca 
 

The Honourable Doug Ford, 
Premier of Ontario 
Email: premier@ontario.ca

 

Re: COVID-19 Funding  

Oshawa City Council considered the above matter at its meeting of June 22, 2020 and adopted 
the following recommendation: 

“Whereas on March 11, 2020, the World Health Organization and the Canadian 
Government declared COVID-19 a global pandemic; and, 

Whereas on March 12, Ontario ordered schools closed and by March 17, began a more 
extensive shut down; and, 

Whereas the pandemic has led to the closure of public spaces and the cancellation of 
events around the world throughout the country our province and right here within our own 
community, causing great stress on the arts sector; and, 

Whereas local cultural organizations such as the Oshawa Folk Arts Council representing 
over 13 member clubs and organizations, as well as the many local service groups such 
as the Oshawa Rotary Club, have all been forced to cancel major events (i.e. Fiesta 
Week; Rib Fest; etc.) which historically contribute in large part to the fundraising and 
operational financing efforts of these sociocultural entities; and, 

Whereas the Government of Canada and the Province of Ontario have committed they 
through the Canada Council for the Arts will continue to work with the Government of 
Canada, as well as provincial, territorial, and municipal partners, to ensure the strength of 
the sector; and, 
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Whereas at present, the Canada Council’s for the arts priorities as are our collective 
governing priorities are to ensure the health and safety of people across Canada and 
around the world and to work towards the sustainability and recoverability of the arts 
sector; and, 

Whereas a significant period has past without further indication as to what tools, funding 
measures, or financial support our local social cultural, service clubs, and children/youth 
minor sporting originations can readily access to help support their operating costs and 
programming, 

Therefore be it resolved: 

1. That the Federal, Provincial, and Regional Government help local municipalities 
assist their local social cultural, service clubs, and children/youth minor sporting 
originations with clear and definitive relief funding programs directed to help sustain 
the afore mention groups through these trying times inflected on them by the 
affects of COVID-19; and, 

2. That a copy of this resolution be sent to the Prime Minister of Canada, the Premier 
of Ontario, all Ontario Municipalities, all Members of Provincial Parliament, all 
Members of Parliament and Association of Municipalities of Ontario and Federation 
of Canadian Municipalities.” 

Oshawa City Council respectfully requests your consideration of the above noted matters. 

If you need further assistance concerning this matter, please contact Ron Diskey, Commissioner, 
Community Services Department at the address listed on Page 1 or by telephone at 905-436-
3311. 

 
Mary Medeiros 
City Clerk 
 
/fb 

c.  Association of Municipalities of Ontario  
Federation of Canadian Municipalities 
Members of Parliament and Members of Provincial Parliament 
Ontario Municipalities 
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August 27, 2020 

In This Issue 
- COVID-19 resources.  
- Input into guidance on protecting drinking water sources. 
- Everything you need to know about Land Use Planning. 
- eSCRIBE versus typical meeting management software. 
- Investments 101 Training - Coming soon! 
- Lakeshore resolution concerning internet overage charges. 
- Careers with Town of Mattawa and City of Toronto. 
 
AMO Matters  

AMO’s COVID-19 resource page is updated continually so you can find critical 
information in one place. It has a section on mandatory face masks bylaws/directives 
for municipal governments considering similar bylaws. Send any of your municipally 
related pandemic questions to covid19@amo.on.ca. 
 
Provincial Matters 

The Ministry of Environment, Conservation and Parks is seeking feedback from 
municipalities on draft guidance materials being developed to help protect drinking 
water sources that are not included in source protection plans. Interested participants 
should reach out directly to MECP for more details. Contact: Michelle Zehr or Wendy 
Lavender. 
 
Eye on Events 
Back by popular demand, Land Use Planning: Beyond the Basics is coming to you 
virtually. This training provides insight and tools to support your central role in 
implementing and managing the land use policy framework. Registration details.    
 
Join AMO’s partner, eSCRIBE, for a webinar on August 27 at 1 pm EDT as they 
discuss the benefits of implementing digital meeting management technology, 
including cost and time savings.  
 
ONE Investment 

Online investment learning coming this fall (September 1 - December, 2020). To 
register click here. This year’s course will cover the Prudent Investor Standard and 
understanding of the existing investments under the Legal List. 
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Municipal Wire* 
The Town of Lakeshore resolution resolves that the Government of Canada be urged 
to immediately work with internet connection providers to ensure that all Canadians 
are paying a fair and similar price for their internet connection including the elimination 
of data usage caps and overage fees. 
 
Careers 
Chief Administrative Officer - Town of Mattawa. The Town of Mattawa is a beautifully 
breathtaking small urban municipality located in the District of Nipissing. Please 
submit your resume to Mayor Dean Backer & Council, by no later than Friday, 
September 4, 2020 at 5:00 pm to: Corporation of the Town of Mattawa, c/o Mayor 
Dean Backer and Council, 160 Water Street, Box 390, Mattawa, ON P0H 1V0. Tel: 
705.744.5611; Email: francine.desormeau@mattawa.ca 
 
Director of Purchasing Client Services - City of Toronto. Reports to: Chief 
Procurement Officer. Division: Purchasing & Materials Management. For more 
information on this and other opportunities with the City of Toronto, visit us online at 
Jobs at the City. To apply online, submit your resume, quoting Job ID 10947, by 
September 18, 2020. 

 

About AMO 

AMO is a non-profit organization representing almost all of Ontario's 444 municipal 
governments. AMO supports strong and effective municipal government in Ontario 
and promotes the value of municipal government as a vital and essential component 
of Ontario's and Canada's political system. Follow @AMOPolicy on Twitter! 
 
AMO Contacts 
AMO Watch File Tel: 416.971.9856 
Conferences/Events 
Policy and Funding Programs 
LAS Local Authority Services 
MEPCO Municipal Employer Pension Centre of Ontario 
ONE Investment 
Media Inquiries Tel: 416.729.5425 
Municipal Wire, Career/Employment and Council Resolution Distributions 
  

*Disclaimer: The Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) is unable to provide any warranty regarding the accuracy or completeness 
of third-party submissions. Distribution of these items does not imply an endorsement of the views, information or services mentioned.  
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September 3, 2020 

In This Issue 
- COVID-19 resources.  
- My time as AMO’s 2020 Policy Intern. 
- Energy bill assistance for charities and small business. 
- Changes to Aggregate Resources Act regulation.  
- Security from Trespass and Protecting Food Safety Act, 2020 partially proclaimed. 
- Information about FCM’s Virtual Elections and AGM. 
- Increasing transparency with Digital Meeting Management. 
- Everything you need to know about Land Use Planning. 
- SAVE THE DATE! Municipal Cyber Security 101 - October 22. 
- Municipal Group Buying Program: Capital Purchasing update. 
- Municipal Energy Reporting deadline is a month away. 
- Career with County of Huron. 
 
AMO Matters  
AMO’s COVID-19 resource page is updated continually so you can find critical 
information in one place. It has a section on mandatory face masks bylaws/directives 
for municipal governments considering similar bylaws. Send any of your municipally 
related pandemic questions to covid19@amo.on.ca. 
 
Did you know AMO has a policy intern? Check out the LAS blog to read about her 
experience during a very unconventional summer.  
 
Provincial Matters 

The Government of Ontario is making $8 million available for small business and 
registered charities struggling to pay their energy bills (natural gas and electricity). 
The COVID-19 Energy Assistance Program for Small Business provides a one time, 
on-bill credit to help catch up on energy bills and resume regular payments. To apply 
for funding, customers should contact their energy provider. For more information, 
including eligibility requirements and on-bill credit amounts, visit oeb.ca/ceap. 
 
Reg 244/97 - implementing the Aggregate Resources Act - has been amended. While 
these changes do not address concerns raised about below water table extraction and 
possible impacts on municipal sources of drinking water, other changes are 
welcomed. These include the requirement to apply for a licence where new below 
water table extraction is proposed and the ability to object if concerns over a new 
licence are not satisfied. 
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Sections of the act pertaining to animal transportation will come into effect on 
September 2, 2020 (see consultation document). Further consultation is sought on a 
potential Minister's Regulation at Ontario's Regulatory Registry until October 15, 2020. 
 
Federal Matters 

At FCM’s request, AMO is providing a link to FCM’s Virtual Elections and AGM page 
where you can find out more about becoming involved with the FCM Board. 
 
Eye on Events 

Join AMO’s partner, eSCRIBE, and the City of Fort Saskatchewan, AB for a webinar 
on September 10 or September 15, and learn about the benefits of implementing 
technology to help manage municipal meetings more effectively.  
 
Back by popular demand, Land Use Planning: Beyond the Basics is coming to you 
virtually. This training provides insight and tools to support your central role in 
implementing and managing the land use policy framework. Registration details.    
 
On October 22, join AMO and MISA-Ontario for a virtual half-day forum as we explore 
key aspects of cyber security that elected officials and municipal staff need to know. 
Stay tuned to AMO channels for further announcements on registration details, 
speakers, and topics of discussion.  
 
LAS 

The Municipal Group Buying Program continues to grow. Our Capital Purchasing 
offering now has over 120 vendors, with new categories including Firefighting 
Equipment & PPE, Airport Equipment, and Technology Solutions. Download the guide 
here, or contact us for more information.  
 
Due to COVID-19 the province has extended the deadline for reporting your 2018 
energy consumption and emissions under O.Reg. 507/18 to October 1, 2020. The 
popular LAS Energy Planning Tool was designed to make this process as easy as 
possible. Contact Tanner for more information.  
 
Careers 
Economic Development Officer - County of Huron. Position Status: Full Time. Travel 
is required for this role. Please note the Submission Guidelines in the job posting. 
Forward your letter of application and resume by 4:30 pm on Sunday, September 13, 
2020 to: humanresources[at]huroncounty[dot]ca  

 

About AMO 

AMO is a non-profit organization representing almost all of Ontario's 444 municipal 
governments. AMO supports strong and effective municipal government in Ontario 
and promotes the value of municipal government as a vital and essential component 
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of Ontario's and Canada's political system. Follow @AMOPolicy on Twitter! 
 
AMO Contacts 
AMO Watch File Tel: 416.971.9856 
Conferences/Events 
Policy and Funding Programs 
LAS Local Authority Services 
MEPCO Municipal Employer Pension Centre of Ontario 
ONE Investment 
Media Inquiries Tel: 416.729.5425 
Municipal Wire, Career/Employment and Council Resolution Distributions 
  

*Disclaimer: The Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) is unable to provide any warranty regarding the accuracy or completeness 
of third-party submissions. Distribution of these items does not imply an endorsement of the views, information or services mentioned.  
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Association of Municipalities of Ontario 
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